## FALL STATE EXECUTIVE MEETING

## OCTOBER 20, 21, 1997

## **MINUTES**

The meeting was called to order on October 20,1997 at 1:05 p.m. by State President Summer Hackett in the California Farm Bureau building. Present were: 13 members of the State Executive Committee, 26 California National FFA Convention Delegates, and numerous guests.

Jake Parnell, State Treasurer conducted a mixer. We all had the opportunity to find our match, learn about each other, and introduce that partner to the group.

Mr. Parker, Assistant State Advisor gave general information about the 1997 National FFA Convention.

Encouraging, welcoming remarks were given by Goerge Gomes from the California Farm Bureau.

Meeting was adjourned by State President Summer Hackett, at 5:45 p.m.

Meeting was called back to order on October 21,1997 at 9:08 a.m. The minutes from the spring executive committee meeting were dispersed. Jake Parnell moved to accept the minutes. It was seconded, and motion passed with a voice vote.

The 1997 State FFA Conference minutes were dispersed. John Paasch, Superior Region President moved to accept the minutes. The motion was seconded and passed with a voice vote.

Lynelle Bosworth, State Reporter discussed reviewing and evaluating the 1997 State FFA Conference. Recommendations followed.

Ryan Bertao, 1997 National Officer Candidate was introduced. Ryan gave greetings and answered questions from the committee.

Nate Green, State Sentinel moved to accept the recomendation that the Fall Delegate Training session be changed from two days to one day. Motion was seconded and passed with a voice vote.

Informative and exciting regional reports were given by Regional Presidents.

Andrea Elliot- Central Region
Mandy Foreman- North Coast Region
Matt Archer- San Joaquin Region
Sean Mees- South Coast Region
Katrina Smith- Southern Region
John Paasch- Superior Region

Mr. Huevel, State Advisor gave remarks regarding expectations at the 1997 National FFA Convention.

State Officer reports were given.

Nate Green, State Sentinel moved to recommend that the Board of Directors contribute to the National FFA Center by purchasing a brick.

Chris Madsen, State Vice President moved to amend the motion by inserting, "as an association." So if passed would read "We recommend that the Board of Directors contribute to the National FFA Center by purchasing a brick as an association." It was accepted as a friendly amendment. The motion was seconded and passed by a voice vote.

The future dates, location, and topics of the upcoming winter executive meeting were discussed. Closing ceremonies were conducted by the 1997-98 State officer team. The meeting was adjourned at 12:07 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sharlene Swaein

Sharlene Swaim

State FFA Secretary